CounTy OF LS ANGELES

ROBERT G. LUNA, SHERIFF

April 30, 2025

Sharmaine Moseley, Executive Director
Sheriff Civilian Oversight Commission
World Trade Center

350 South Figueroa Street, Suite 288
Los Angeles, California 90071

Via Electronic Submittal
Dear Ms. Moseley:

NOTIFICATION REGARDING DEPARTMENT POLICY:
MANUAL OF POLICY AND PROCEDURES, SECTION 5-06/030.40,
MEMORIAL VIGILS

This letter is to provide notification to the Civilian Oversight Commission
(COC) that the Los Angeles County Sheriff’s Department (Department) has
completed its meet and confer obligations on the attached policy entitled
“Memorial Vigils.” The Policy will soon be found in the Department’s Manual
of Policy and Procedures (MPP), Section 5-06/030.40.

The Policy becomes effective upon publication and all Department members are
being notified through a Department-wide notice today. A link to the detailed
newsletter on this topic that was published in 2020 will be included in that
notice.

I appreciate the COC sharing the concerns and experiences of community
members regarding memorial vigils. Thank you for the input and insight
offered by the COC at the beginning of this process, and your continued
patience throughout. Similarly, the input and insight offered by labor was
valuable to providing a clear policy that can be understood and followed by
Department deputies and supervisors.
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Ms. Moseley -- April 30, 2025

Should you have any questions, please do not hesitate to contact me.
Sincerely,

ROBERT G. LUNA, SHERIFF

APRIL L. TARDY
UNDERSHERIFF






